IMMIGRATION HORROR STORIES
By Abraham L. Lim, Esq.

Today’s column was a difficult one to write.  Indeed, our newspapers as well as public radio have published stories about the horrors encountered by undocumented immigrants who have been arrested and placed into deportation proceedings often without the opportunity to report their arrests to their relatives in the United States.  Well, today, I would like to share with you some recent stories that reminds us all that the days of “tago nang tago” are definitely over.

A client of mine recently shared with me a story about her friend.  Her friend used to visit the United States on her tourist visa and would stay for 6 months at a time. She would work here without authorization for the duration of her stay and would routinely send money home thru Western Union.  She did the routine for a year and a half.  However, when she recently tried to apply for admission at LAX, the border and customs officer at the airport revealed to her that they were aware of what she had been doing for the last year and a half.  The officer accused her of working without authorization in the United States and showed her the receipts from Western Union where she was sending money to her home country.  Naturally, the end result was her subsequent bar to admission into the country. Her penalty was 5 years bar to admission into the United States.
Another story passed on from a client was that of a friend who was traveling within the United States. The friend was an undocumented alien who had been living in the East Coast for several years.  She was picked up at a random checkpoint at a major airport hub in the East Coast.  She had been routinely traveling to and from her home to visit her relatives in the West Coast.  Deportation proceedings soon followed.

The point of all these is that if you are an undocumented immigrant, take heed. Your actions are now being scrutinized by the Dept. of Homeland Security. No one is really safe anymore.  Consult immediately with an honest immigration attorney and attempt to resolve your immigration status in the United States.  Take all precautions especially when traveling within the United States.  Avoid traveling if you can, and if you do travel, ensure that you have all the right papers with you.
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